NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH REPORT NOVEMBER 2022.

2/112022
There was a male acting suspiciously in our village in the early hours of the moming.
He rang the door bell of a house in Church Road. Resident wisely did not open the door.

He then approached another resident in Church Road who was letting her dog out in her front
garden. She described the male as acting nervous and agitated which made her feel very
vulnerable and intimidated. He was in his early twenties wearing a navy anorak and carrying
what seemed to be a large bottle of water. He said his car had broken down and he wanted a
torch. She refused and went inside and locked the door.

He then went to another house in Church Road and rang the doorbell. The villager woke up to
his dog barking. The resident did not open the door but asked who he was. He said his name
was Alan from Boston and had a row with his girlfriend and but did not know where he was.
Resident told him to go away and then telephoned the police.

The description was the same but this time he came with a totally different story.

Please do not open the door to anyone you do not recognise.
The Police can’t emphasise enough the importance of reporting anything suspicious that
happens in our village especially in the early hours of the morning.

Any information can be used as evidence and will be logged in case anything else happens in
the surrounding area.

2/11/2022 Attempted Break In.

The Black Horse Inn had a small side window next to the front door broken in an attempt to
gain entry.

8/11/2022. An Attempted Break In To A Property In Hagnaby Road.

A villager noticed some damage to their front PCV window .

Also hinges to their garden shed door was damaged.

The Police came out and said it looked as though some one had tried to gain
entry using a flat headed screwdriver.



Surrounding Areas.

13/11/2022.

2000 Litres of fuel stolen from East Kirkby Aerodrome.

Nine bags of wood kindling stolen from a front garden East Kirkby.

20/11/2022.

A Lawnmower and a Trail Camera was stolen from a property in Toynton All Saints.
They cut a barbed wire fence at the end of the back garden with bolt cutters to gain entry .
Another barbed wire fence was cut at another property a couple of doors away.

2W11/2022.
A car drove the wrong way into Blackmith Lane East Keal blocking the road.

The driver left the car engine running outside a property then jumped out of the car
and stole minor items from the garden then ran back to the car and drove off.

Please make sure your property and belongings are made secure at all times to make
it as difficult as possible for these criminals.

Please remain alert and vigilant to make our village a safer place to live.

Any problems concerning NHW please contact me on 01790 763521

Or email me on lindacreedy47@aol com

Linda Creedy NHW Co- Ordinator .



